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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, January 29, 2018

Present:
Jason Cifra, Lisa Cook, Francisco Gamez, Barbara Godoy, Roberto Gonzalez, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Andre Singleton, Shirley Slaughter, Marcus Stewart, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1.   Agenda Review

	President Tomaneng welcomed attendees to the first Roundtable for Spring 2018.

New members were introduced:

· Marcus Stewart, ASBCC President

· Kuni Hay, Vice President of Instruction

Reminders:

· Recorders are set up for detailed notetaking of Roundtable activities and action items. 

· Ensure that you are projecting your voice to ensure your comments are captured clearly.

Attendees were requested to review the agenda.
VPSS Jason Cifra requested to switch the Mid-Term Report (Final Draft) & Facilities & Technology Master Plan & EMP agenda topics to allow Director Shirley Slaughter time to present before leaving for her district meeting. This amendment to the agenda was agreed on.
Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the agenda, as amended.

Second by Barbara Godoy


	2. Review of Minutes

	Co-chair Kelly Pernell requested that attendees review the December 11, 2017 meeting minutes.
Brenda Johnson moved to approve the minutes.

Second by Jennifer Lenahan 
All in favor with two abstentions: Alejandria Tomas and Kuni Hay
Opposed:  None

	3. Website Taskforce

	Facilitated by: Barbara Godoy
Dean Godoy reported on the Website Taskforce recent works in trying to identify a vendor to redesign the website.  As of last week’s meeting they have finalized their selection and have decided to go with Beacon Technologies as their Plan A. Their Plan B, second choice vendor, is Conrad Seto. Beacon Technologies was referred by way of the district and was selected because they have a platform called Cascade which enables users to be able to edit and modify without having to utilize Beacon’s services in the future. Also it would allow us to make changes across the campus and have the autonomy to make changes by department.
Additional information shared by Dean Godoy:
· Over the Christmas break, Jenny Yap got in touch with Cal State East Bay whose website they redesigned.

· When all the findings were revealed from Jenny, Cal State East Bay and Beacon, the task force was decided they were comfortable enough to look into moving forward with Beacon.  
· The task force explored best practices across different websites

· University of Washington was one of the websites reviewed and shared with all of the vendors.

· Five vendors were reviewed for consideration.

· Three proposals were reviewed.
· They narrowed it down to two.
· Moving forward with Beacon.

· The also looked at the work of Conrad Seto who revised Laney Colleges website using WordPress and user friendly platforms
· Looked at a plug-in called Divi that would go to WordPress that would allow us more autonomy.
· Learned from Beacon and Conrad Seto that if you start adding different plug-ins, the coding over time becomes convoluted.

· She will be meeting with Beacon Technologies tomorrow, Tuesday, January 31st to review and revise the proposal based upon the services we need.

· One of the services they provide is to conduct an entire campus survey, across departments; which is currently in their proposal at $37K.

· This is similar to what they did at Cal State East Bay.

· After renegotiating the survey cost Dean Godoy feels we will be able to reduce the overall bid to about $65-$70K.

What they liked about Beacon:

· They can do much of their work virtually.

· They are not a one-man shop.

· They have an extensive team.

· Their expertise is in higher education redesign.
· They can customize to the culture, staff and needs of individual departments.

They hope to bring the proposal to the Board by February.

Q. Is the $37K survey cost standard, no matter the size of the college?
Response: It varies. Depending on where they are starting. One of the problems that we have with our website is accessibility. Based upon some of the intricacies of our website that is one of the issues as far as how broad of a survey they will want to conduct.
Tomorrow’s meeting with Beacon will hone in on what services are need and what services are not. One of the things that is the most costly in a website redesign is the search engine optimization on the back end.  This is not felt to be needed at this time.
Q. What is the timeline that will be discussed with Beacon in terms of completion of contract?

Response:  Based upon the original contract, it was nine months but Dean Godoy believes it can be reduced to six months.

Q. What is the outcome that they are looking for when they do the survey? What new information are they hoping to acquire? This was asked because the district has paid for a website audit to happen across the district and the colleges.
Response: The audit is different than a survey. The audit is an overall assessment of the website’s functionality. The survey helps identify what each department needs and want.

Q. If the survey is getting specific feedback on content needs of each of the areas of the college and the individual departments and programs, then it’s not really a six month project. 
Response: Dean Godoy will get this information at her meeting tomorrow. Right now the timeline is not provided on the proposal by each phase. It provides a general timeline.

President Tomaneng recommends a realistic timeline.  

Kelly asked who is on the task force.

· Barbara Godoy (liaison and following up to work with the vendor)

· Roberto Gonzalez

· Lena Morita

· Jenny Yap

· Alejandria Tomas

· Joanna Louie

· Marcus Stewart ASBCC President

· Theresa Rumjahn

· Jeejun Bertuso

· John Saenz

· Windy Franklin

· publicrelations@asbcc@gmail.com

Recommended to get input on website from:

· Current students

· Prospective students

· Berkeley Adult School - Adult Ed Pathways

Kelly requested to be added to the task force. Request granted.

	4. Facilities & Technology  Master Plan & EMP

	Facilitated by: Shirley Slaughter and Rowena Tomaneng
Document: Draft2017FTMPUpdate_Board20180123r1
The draft of the Facilities Technology Master Plan was approved by the Board on January 23rd.  For the benefit of new members, Director Slaughter shared that when we developed our Facilities Master Plan (FMP) we engaged a diverse set of stakeholders that included faculty, staff, and students.  

Participants in the online survey included:

· 46 students

· 36 instructors

· 22 staff

· 4 administrators

A number of campus forums and town halls were held and they discussed this information in several of our college committees. It is important to note that the current draft of the Facilities Technology Master Plan (FTMP) is in alignment with our college Educational Master Plan (EMP) as well as the district strategic goals. Our needs are driven mainly by our 2016 EMP. In that plan it identifies the various needs for student support services, in particular the lack of sufficient space to accommodate existing demands for classrooms, labs, offices, and library space.  In addition to this, while we have no current infrastructure needs, we do have technology needs.  These needs and the proposed solution were discussed, vetted and approved through our shared governance process.
There are four projects and priorities as it relates to the FMP:

1. Make sure we are able to build out the 3rd floor at our new facility at 2118 Milvia Street.

2. Where feasible, we want to reconfigure our 2050 Center street location to accommodate some of the needs that have been identified in the EMP.

3. We want to purchase a new facility that includes land.

4. We want to do a computer refresh and upgrade our technology. 
The proposal of reconfiguring 2050 Center Street was discussed by Director Slaughter.  This would include the addition of cubes. Shown on the handout, page 12.
What they are looking at is building 400 assignable square foot space that is enclosed with glass.

· In the basement the cube could be used as a social gathering space for students and this would allow the rest of the atrium to be zoned as a quiet space.

· Level 1 – the cube could be used as a group study room which might free up space in the library study room.

· Level 2 – could be subdivided into two meeting rooms.
· The roof of the cube on Level 2 could extend out and also account for quiet or study space for students. It would not be enclosed but would have railings around this level.
President Tomaneng added that the FMP with the technology included is a document that we need in the event that we don’t get enough funding to purchase another property.  We want to make sure that we are capturing the major needs of the campus.  When you have a chance to look at the plan in more detail she noted that she tried to emphasize the library as well because it has high traffic and not enough study space.  It is also the most utilized library across the district. Additionally the Veterans Center is very small and that population is growing as well.  She also noted that we don’t have enough faculty offices, administrative, or staff offices so the hope is that if the district is able to go out for another bond that we are going to have the funds to purchase expanded property. The cube idea may not be realized if we are able to purchase another building in the downtown area. 
Q. Any idea of the cost for the cubes?
Response: The projected cost is $8-9M.
President Tomaneng added that in the draft of the FTMP that has been accepted by the board, the estimated cost is not reflected because we need the architects and engineers to do that.  In regards to the $8M mentioned by Director Slaughter, $6M of that $8M is needed to finish the renovation of the Milvia property 3rd floor.  Without the $6M, we won’t have the partial that’s on the design right now. She thinks that’s why, for the purchase of additional property, there is $55M in the budget so that could offset and we could add to that.

	5. Mid-Term Report (Final Draft)

	Facilitated by: Jason Cifra

Documents: 2017-19 BCC Integrated Plan Executive Summary and 2017-19 BCC Integrated Plan Submission Final
Going back to the last Roundtable meeting, some of the updates include fiscal and enrollment numbers.  
President Tomaneng noted that her previous edits that were sent did not save and she will resend them.

VPSS Cifra reminded everyone that we also talked about placement and Barbara Des Rochers is still working on her numbers.  She hopes to have that information tomorrow.  The placement is what we have so for which is accounting and multimedia. We also have two updates from Annette Dambrosio who is the district accreditation coordinator.  The two items were the Budget Allocation Model (BAM), meaning maybe we should add more items to our BAM as far as documentation or narrative. VPSS Cifra has added more demonstration of BCC’s participation but he is unsure if we want to do a lot of wording with BAM because the BAM Actionable Improvement Plan (AIP) was not about how effective it was working. We were almost dinged in our self-study from talking about BAM as if it were our own process.  It really was to demonstrate that BCC has been active in the BAM process and were participating in the Budget Allocation Model and reviewing of the budget in the meetings and trainings. He will share with Annette that it is not about the BAM’s efficacy but more about our relationship to the BAM model.
The second item that she was asking about was the data format.  In the ACCJC data form, there is a stretch goal component where they are asking us to identify stretch goals aside from the institutional standard. In reviewing other submissions, a lot of schools did not have stretch goals or they are from 2015-2016. For us, VPSS Cifra does not have any documentation where we discussed any development of stretch goals so we are putting “N/A” with the caveat that we are moving towards reviewing data and developing stretch goals based upon our data, collaboratively. This aligns with our team recommendation which was assessments and looking at data and institutional review.
President Tomaneng provided the following background information;

Prior to VPI Vo-Kumamoto leaving, when they were reviewing the progress of the mid-term report she and VPI Vo-Kumamoto were going over the stretch goals and it is not required.  She thinks that’s why when VPSS Cifra did additional research; he saw that it varied across different colleges if they were including stretch goals. She let him know that she is comfortable, since it is not required, that we put “N/A” for now and that as an institution with our researcher, we discuss what stretch goals could be and determine that in the future.  Identifying stretch goals will have to go through a governance discussion.

It is similar to our work on the strategic goals based on the EMP and we moved from a one year activity and assessment to two years. At that time, we were looking at the metrics and the conversation that we had was on aspiring to having more students impacted with certain activities. That would be where we would want to follow up on in terms of stretch goals.
There was a continued, brief discussion on developing stretch goals in the future and whether there were any developed in the 2014-2016 period. Alejandria Tomas recalled working on accreditation reports with VPI Vo-Kumamoto and noted that she has never seen stretch goals.
Co-Chair Pernell shared that she heard this past Friday that the district was taken off sanctions and all four colleges are fully affirmed. She believes our next comprehensive report is in 2021 and it is then that we have to start thinking about stretch goals, so we have about two years to start planning.  President Tomaneng stated we will start planning this spring.
Q. Under job placement rates, there was a question as to where the numbers came from as it is believed that we do not track job placement rates.

Response: VPSS indicated that some of the reports that he used were already generated. It may be departments conducting self-tracking.  President Tomaneng is recommending working with our researcher and also our Career Transfer Center moving forward.

Jennifer Lenahan indicated that this will be important with the categorical funding. They are looking at the individual programs we have and want us to let them know how many veterans got jobs in those programs. This means real follow-up with the students.

Alejandria noted that we do not have a systematic way to track job placement. There is no exit interview in the district, no exit surveys, etc.

Dean Lisa Cook shared that on the Strong Workforce website there is a cross of databases.  You can look at our programs and see the job placements. They are combining the labor market index with the student placement data.
Alejandria indicated that as far as she could see with strong workforce which she is reporting on, there is a supply data which is how many completions we have and how many demands are there, how many jobs there are. But, in terms of our students placing on an actual job, we need to work on retrieving that data.
VPSS Cifra added that he tried to look in Launch Board too and was not successful. He also noted that The Department of Labor is also trying to work with local college districts and workforce districts. It is hard to track students, 3, 6, 9 months and a year out and usually they want that type of information too.
Alejandria added that Santa Rosa has CTE outcomes data that we might be able to pull from.
Moving forward, we have the state with Strong Workforce and other regional efforts trying to work on being able to capture the data that we need. We should make sure that our college research office is connected and updated in terms of the efforts that are happening with Strong Workforce and other initiatives.

Jennifer noted errors in the Job Placement area on page 12.

President Tomaneng recommended another round of edits before the document is submitted to the district for BoardDocs.

There was additional discussion on adding the Biotech information to the Job Placement area and how will we institutionalize that type of data, track it, and house the backup documentation.

Q. Dean Gamez asked if there is a space on the report to actually talk about some of the other areas and why we are not tracking them and what our plan is.  He agrees with Dean Cook that we need to have a comprehensive review of all of our programs and placement if that is what they are looking for and not be selective with one, two or three programs that we are highlighting.
Response: VPSS Cifra responded that when he went to senate and also during the town hall he recommended that if there were other data for various programs, to let him know because he is willing to discuss it and report it as long as there is evidence to support the data. He also noted that we did have an explanation in the old draft as to why we have select programs and why reporting placement is a continuing issue. But because we were encouraged to use the most current data reporting, that particular section does not have an analysis for a narrative requirement.

Q. Co-chair Pernell asked if VPSS Cifra was looking for Roundtable to approve this mid-term report with edits.
Response: Yes. All of the documentation has to be submitted by February 13th for the February 27th Board meeting.

Some of the pending edits:

· Chancellor’s spelling

· Logo with year of establishment

· Page 12 Job Placement data/year alignment

· If biotech has information and it if it feels secure, it is worth adding

· Any other documentation regarding BAM that is felt to demonstrate BCC’s participation will be added.

· On page 12, it was suggested to add the Service Area Outcomes into the analysis narrative.
Jennifer Lenahan moved to approve the Mid-Term Report pending edits.

Second by Alejandria Tomas

All in favor with one abstention: Francisco Gamez

Objections:  None
VPSS added as a follow-up to the Integrated Plan, it has been presented to the Board and they are submitting it today.

	6. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (reported by Kelly Pernell)
· Will meet for the first time this semester this Wednesday.
· They have upcoming elections this semester of the executive officers: President, Vice President and Secretary
· Their first agenda item will be to update their bylaws so the election process is accurately reflected.

· They want to introduce as an informational item on their agenda how they will develop their Guided Pathways plan for March; what the workflow should be.

· She will be checking in with VPI Hay and VPSS Cifra who will be leading that to inform the senate where the work will take place. It is her assumption that it will begin in the Ed Committee and maybe have a subcommittee to do a lot of work to bring back to Ed Committee and then come back to Roundtable.

· Classified Senate (reported by Jennifer Lenahan)
· Senate President Lenahan met with Kye Pare-Ocasio to discuss the Classified prioritization.
· She will not be here for the February 8th Classified Senate meeting and it will be run by Alejandria and Kye.

· They want to get their ideas on Classified prioritization and succession planning, and what does it look like.

· On the March 22nd Flex Day, they talked about having a Classified track where they work on things that apply to Classified staff.

· They would like to have a workshop on the nuts and bolts on their paycheck.
President Tomaneng added that for the Flex right now, the idea is that since the whole campus, including our students, is involved in the Guided Pathways work, that there is a workshop in Guided Pathways to involve more of the community in the morning and in the afternoon it would be free for different types of workshops including the Classified track.

Also, Director Slaughter and Dean Godoy have been working on specific Classified customer service training and they are looking at alternative dates.
The Guided Pathways will be an interactive training from a facilitator coming from the State Chancellor’s office.

Q. Are we going to have a college-wide retreat to plan Guided Pathways?

Response: This is what Kelly was talking about. The task is you have the cross-functional team in the Ed Committee. President Tomaneng has invited other areas of campus including more representation from the Classified Senate, and our students, to get involved with Guided Pathways development. Even if you are not on the Ed Committee there is an invitation for you to join the group to help in the development of the plan.
The other thing that is going on is the upcoming workshops. VPI Hay has almost 20 people who have signed up to attend the Oakland training. We probably should have a conversation with Marcus and ASBCC leadership on how they can join some of those earlier workshops.

Associated Students of Berkeley City College (reported by Marcus Stewart)
· They had their first meeting last Thursday.

· They listed out some of the goals of what they want to accomplishment.

· They would like to implement providing their own coffee.

· All of the projects they are rolling out right now they want to have the students be provided with some sort of amenity that makes them proud.

· They are rolling out content for the clubs and want to get videos put up.

· There is an app that might come out.
President Tomaneng informed ASBCC President Stewart that we also have a vacancy in another student representative to sit on this committee.

Academic Senate President Pernell also requested his email address to add to BCC’s Academic Senate group, and they also would love to get a student representative as well.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, February 12, 2018, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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